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Sept 17 & 18  - Memorial Cutting - Keystone Horse Center, Bloomsburg, 

PA 

Oct 21 - 23  - Appalachian Circuit Finals - Dream Park, Logan Twp, NJ 

Register for PCHA shows online at pchacutting.com/showinfo 
On-site registration is also available 

President Dave Phillips 
484-256-1233     Dave@irishcreekinc.com 

 

Vice President Jack Werner 
267-246-6511     jcw@dejazzd.com 

 

Secretary Lyndra Bills 
215-206-4850     ljbshrink@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer Bill Stein 
570-428-2765     hws711@gmail.com 

 

Director At Large Andy Sutliff  
484-955-1881 

 

Board Members 

Karlene Schlegel 610-703-1693 

Denise Jones  570-789-3692  

Andrew Nave   814- 327-1264     

Bill Arnold  717-778-7417  

Sandra Brown  610-745-6006 

Amara Hittinger  610-984-3609 

Michelle Sterner McNutt  570-617-5786 

Alise Melvin  267-664-9992 
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Posted by Erica Larson | Jun 24, 2017 | Article, Heat Stress, Summer Care, Veterinary Practice, Water & Electrolytes  

With summer’s sunny days can come extreme heat. Such situations can cause worry for own-
ers as they struggle to help their horses adjust, stay healthy, and remain comfortable. But with 
a well-thought-out management plan, horses can stay cool and comfy in the midst of summer. 

To help get you started on the right track, TheHorse.com caught up with Nancy Loving, DVM, 
an equine practitioner in Boulder, Colorado, to find out what the most important things to 
consider are when caring for horses in extreme heat. 

When dealing with hot temperatures, Loving said the most important thing an owner can do 
is provide his or her horse with plenty of fresh water. 

“Clean water should always be available; an average horse needs five to seven gallons of wa-
ter per day in cool weather, while in hot weather, requirements for maintenance and to com-
pensate for losses in sweat may prompt intake of 20 gallons or more per day,” she explained. 
“Horses in a herd should have access to a couple of water tanks spaced a distance apart so 
dominant horses don’t prevent a thirsty, more timid horse from drinking. 

Adding an electrolyte supplement to your horse’s diet could help keep him drinking and re-
store the electrolyte balances disrupted by sweating, and horses should have access to a salt 
block or receive a daily salt supplement (no more than a tablespoon per day) to allow them to 
meet their dietary sodium chloride requirements. 

Additionally, she added that for a horse that doesn’t drink well, offering a watery gruel of a 
supplement (such as a complete feed pellets) rather than feeding them dry can help increase 
the horse’s water intake. 

Insects are another concern that accompa-
ny increasing temperatures, Loving said. 

“Hot weather brings insects so don’t forget 
to use fly sheets, insect repellant, and dur-
ing active insect times of day, it can help to 
bring your horse into the barn and use fans 
to create air flow that foils the ability of 
flying insects to hover around your horse,” 
she added, as many biting flies are poor 
fliers. 
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This year we have decided to run a  
scholarship program for school age youth! 

Eligibility Requirements: 

 Show 4 of the 8 PCHA Cutting Shows 

 Complete 250 word essay explaining what cutting means to them 

 Complete a short interview at either the September or October show 

 Be helpful and show good sportsmanship at the shows 

 Have good grades 

Due Dates: 

 Must be Signed up by the June show in order to participate 

 Essay must be submitted by the September Show 

 Interview must be completed at either the September or October show 

 The Scholarship will be awarded at the 2023 Banquet 

** PCHA MEMBERS: Want to help? We are also still looking for donations towards 
this fund, so that we will be able to award more than 1 sponsorship a year! **  

We are Currently at $800, thanks to Joanne Thayer, JG Equines, and Sandra 
Brown! ** 

Please contact Jessie with any questions and to sign up! 484-769-6142 
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Barb Schulte & Sandy Collier 

Online Education Available 
Take the opportunity this winter to see videos and read blogs 
BarbraSchulte.com      SandyCollier.com    BeUnstoppable.us 

 
 

Barb & Sandy both have clinics & retreats. 
Sandy’s judging schedule is also posted on her website. 

Hard Work 
Dedication 

And 
A Positive Mental Attitude 

Is a Way of Life 

SandyCollier.com 
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This excerpt covers expectations and riding. For the full article, visit https://www.aqha.com/-/purchasing-your-first-cutting-horse 

You Own Your Own Cutting Horse – Now What? 

Tip 1: Be realistic. Beginners make a lot of mistakes learning how to ride. That ’s just the way it is and there’s 
no shame in it. That first horse is the one that is going to consequently be at the blunt end of those mistakes.  

Tip 2: Remember, your beginner horse is a saint.  Sometimes you can find a horse that is so honest and, no 
matter how many mistakes a beginner rider makes, that horse is confident in his job, he doesn ’t get to fudging 
or cheating. However, most horses will.  

Tip 3: Don’t go it alone – seek guidance. A trainer will tell you what to do on a horse that  isn’t taking you to 
the right spot. That’s why a beginner needs to get the right supervision. The sooner a beginning  rider learns 
the real fundamentals of cutting, the sooner that individual will be able to help his own horse do a better job 
of showing. 
 

Riding a Cutting Horse 
Keep these body position tips in mind when riding a cutting horse:  

Stay centered in the saddle. One hand goes on the reins, the other stays on the saddle horn. Push off the saddle horn, 
don't pull yourself forward. Pushing keeps you locked down in the saddle. 

1. Keep your toes out and your legs under you. You don't want your feet to get out in front. If they're under you, you 
can stay balanced. 

2. Stop your horse with your seat. Put your heels down, remove leg pressure and rock your hips back a little bit. Bare-
ly pick up your rein hand and push straight down on your hand that’s on top of the horn. That pressure lets your hips 
rock back a little bit. 

3. Round your lower back. Slump a little bit, like Mom said never to do.  

4. Remember to breathe.  

https://www.aqha.com/-/sitting-deep
https://www.aqha.com/-/sitting-deep
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When it comes to working a flag  – to simulate a cow – or actual cow work, remember this advice:  

1. The horse is responsible for the stop and turn. You, the rider, are responsible to hit the gas pedal and ride the 
horse to the stop. 

2. Ride and stop straight. Ride your horse straight across the pen. Don't lean with your upper body, because that en-
courages your horse to do the same. 

3. Stop the cow. To stop a cow, your horse’s head has to get ahead of the cow’s head. If you get behind, the cow’s 
going to dart around you and return to the herd. 

4. Use your legs through the turn – or don't. Some horses respond well if you encourage them through the turn with 
the outside leg. Others work best if you hurry them after they complete the turn. Work with your trainer to find the 
correct style. 

5. Wait on the cow and your horse. When your horse stops, you sit and wait. But when that horse makes his first 
move, that’s the time to start riding. 

6. Ride hard to the stop. You may have to use both legs to get your horse across the pen to stop the cow.  

As you put it all together with a herd of cattle, a cutting run will look like:  

1. Walk quietly up to and through the herd. 

2. Peel off a group of cattle that would fan out in front of you. At a show, you'll have two helpers in the corner, talk-
ing to you and offering advice on the cattle. 

3. Get one cow separated. 

4. Put your rein hand down all the way on the saddle blanket, if you need to. Your other hand goes on the saddle 
horn, where you push yourself deep into the saddle. 

5. Use your legs to ride to the stops.  

6. Round your lower back to absorb the stop. 

7. Let the cow pull the horse through the turn.  

8. Ride hard to your next stop. 

9. Listen to your herd help for when to quit the cow. To avoid penalties, you need to quit when the cow is disen-
gaged and turning away from you, or when the cow has stopped and is standing still. If you quit the cow when it's 
still moving and turning into you, you will incur a hot-quit penalty.  

10. Pick up your rein hand to pull the horse up to quit a cow, then cut another cow. 

Aim to work three cows in your 2-1/2-minute cutting run.  



PCHA Newsletter June-July 2022  page 8 

One of the most important aspects of learning a new horse discipline is good training. 

These trainers will help get you off to a good start and/or keep you going & growing. 

 
is a professional training venue with an atmosphere of camaraderie.  

Offers training, showing, lessons, sales, and farrier services.  
Andy Sutliff 
Hamburg Pennsylvania     on Facebook    sut459@aol.com     484.955.1881 
 

Paul and Cindy Wasyln offer many services - from training 
& showing your cutting horse to lay-ups for your injured horse; from stall or 
field board to standing your breeding stallion.   
Rixeyville Virginia     diamondcfarm.com & on Facebook    diamond-
charm@hughes.net     540.219.1502  

 

Frederick Maryland       Grady Duncan 
 240.277.6404          540.247.7744 
 

  

Bauer Cutting Horses is a horse training facility that specializes in the development and training of 
cutting horses. Other services offered include, but are not limited to: beginner, youth, amateur and non
-pro instruction (general riding and cutting), sales, and stallion promotion.  
Roy & Rhonda Bauer     
North Central West Virginia     bauercuttinghorses.com  & on Facebook     304.841.2700  

 
 

Training and Showing. NCHA Professional Trainer on site cattle & lessons. 
Jim McDonough 

Orange Virginia     on Facebook     540.522.6821  
 

At Nave Cowhorses, we’re committed to encouraging clients to learn and 
grow continuously.  
Our philosophy reflects this commitment to being a student of our sport, not just a participant.  
Browse our website to learn more, and get in touch if you have any questions.  
Andrew Nave 
Everett Pennsylvania     Navecowhorses.com & on Facebook     814. 327.1264  

 

  Come visit us at the farm and learn about No Stress Horsemanship TM. This 
system allows horse and rider to reach their full potential. Visit our website to 

learn more.  
John Costa 

Boyertown Pennsylvania  www.jccuttinghorse.com & on Facebook   
jccutters2@aol.com   484.467.3789 

 
JG Equines 
Jessie (Minnich) Gehringer 
Pennsylvania     jgequines@gmail.com     484-769-6142 
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http://www.cuttinghorsecentral.com/
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Rt. 130 South along the Delaware River and 
Raccoon Creek in Logan Township, New Jersey.   
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To all our PCHA members: 

Our PCHA cuttings cost quite a bit of money to produce and as you know inflation is be-
ing seen everywhere.  As a club, we would like to continue holding quality shows as well as of-
fer added money classes, but WE NEED everyone's help..   

As you know, we offer $500 added money classes each day in the Open & Non-Pro,  $300 
added in the 25K NH, 5K NH and the 5K NH NP as well as $200 added in the 50K Amateur 
and 25K NH NP. 

However, we will not be able to continue doing so if we don't receive your help find-
ing generous sponsors.  The future of our PCHA club depends upon it.   

 Most recently, we had a group of members who graciously sponsored year 
end awards allowing us to extend recognition to Runner-up winners as well as Champion and 
Reserve Champion.  We are extremely grateful to everyone who has sponsored us in the past, 
and we would love to continue growing our PCHA community! 

We need all of our members to do their part by asking their farriers, vets, suppliers, friends, lo-
cal businesses, etc for a sponsorship.  It can be any amount as it all helps  to cover expenses 
to hold our cuttings. 

You can help PCHA grow our sponsor network by… 

• Reaching out to businesses you think would benefit from having their name in front of avid    
     cutters, and horsemen.  

• Sponsoring a class show by show or for the entire year. 

• Grabbing a few fellow members to jointly sponsor a class together. 

• Sponsoring a class in honor of the memory of someone who inspired you – or inspired  
     some of our cutters throughout PCHA.  

We offer a variety of sponsorship packages providing visibility and access to our PCHA events 
and members. This can include banners hung up at shows, social media shout outs (we have 
over 1.95k followers on Facebook alone), class naming rights, show announcements, or logo 
displays on the website and in our monthly newsletters. 

For more information, please see the Sponsorship deck on our website, which outlines the    
various Corporate and Individual sponsorship levels as well as a sponsorship form that can be 
filled out and returned to Treasurer, Bill Stein.  

Please refer to this sponsorship deck when asking for any type of donation. 

Thank you all for your continued support of this sport we love! 

We CANNOT do it without you!  

Michelle Sterner McNutt, PCHA Director  

-on behalf of Dave Phillips, PCHA President  & the Pennsylvania Cutting Horse Association 
Board of Directors 
 

Check out the various sponsorship opportunities and sign up to become a sponsor @   

https://www.pchacutting.com/sponsor-info 
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